
From: Todd Harris  
Sent: 23-Feb-20 5:16 PM 
To: Murphy, Grant Angela Chittick; Chuck Pedersen; Jones, Craig; Galeazza, Christopher (OPP); Ryan 
Wilson; Crystal McMillan ; Martina Chait  
Subject: Application for Road Closure Permit for the 2020 Lakefield Youth Triathlon 
 
The Peterborough Pirates Triathlon Club would like to proceed with requesting a full road closure permit 
for the 2020 Lakefield Youth Triathlon. We plan to run the event with the same timetable, bike route, 
road closure, traffic and general plan as we have used over the last two years of our event. Please find 
attached our application for a special event permit to close County Rd 29 on Sunday 28 June 2020 from 
8am until noon. 
 
This would entail (as in years past): 

• County Rd 29 would be closed to all traffic from Stewart Dr to Highway 28 to allow for a safe 
bike course 

• Athletes would have right-of-way on Stewart Dr to allow for a safe run course, but the roads of 
the Winfield Shores subdivision will be open to local traffic 

• Through traffic from the South will be directed by policy to turn around at Stewart Dr and ideally 
in advance of Stewart Dr at the intersection of Queen and Strickland Streets -- to divert through 
traffic up Strickland Street to Highway 28. 

• All traffic from the North would be directed by police to detour around the event by continuing 
South on Highway 28 

• Police, Fire and Ambulance services will be able to access the closed roads 
• Residents along the road closure portion will be unable to drive to or from their property, and 

are asked to park beyond the road closure and walk, if they need their vehicles. We will also 
schedule gaps in our program in anticipation of the need for some residents to drive, but this 
will be limited and controlled by our volunteers to ensure athletes are off the course when 
vehicles are permitted to pass through 

• The attached map shows the road closure/occupancy in red, the restriction to local traffic in 
blue, and the detour in green. The map also shows the expected locations of police officers. 

We will arrange for (also as in years past): 

• Peterborough Police Services to restrict access to local traffic at the intersection of Queen St and 
Strickland St 

• Peterborough Police Services to enforce the road closure at the intersection of Queen St and 
Stewart Dr 

• Ontario Provincial Police to enforce the road closure at the intersection of Country Rd 29 and 
Ontario Highway 28  

• A Certificate of Insurance from Triathlon Ontario listing the County of Peterborough as co-
insured 

• Sanctioning of our event by Triathlon Ontario to ensure the event is run at a safe standard 
• Lakefield College School to provide waste and recycling collection bins and to disposing of such 

through their normal waste and recycling channels 
• A sign at the Stenner Rd & County Rd 29 intersection to inform residents of the closure 
• A door-to-door pamphlet campaign to inform affected Douro and Selwyn residents of the 

closure approximately 1-2 months in advance of the event 



Please let me know, if anything further is required, or if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you for your support and assistance, 
Todd Harris 
Lakefield Triathlon, Director 
Peterborough Pirates Triathlon Club, President & Head Coach 
 


